
 

CRETE CEMETERY BOARD MEETING 
September 25th, 2023 at 4:00 PM 

Crete City Hall, 243 East 13th Street 

 
MINUTES 

 

 

  

Notice of the meeting was given by posting, the appointed method for giving notice as shown by 

the attached notice, at the following locations:  

City Hall, 243 East 13th Street 

Post Office, 1242 Linden Avenue 

City Bank and Trust, 1135 Main Avenue 

Advance notice of the meeting was also given to committee members.  Pursuant to Section 84-

1412(8) of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, the City has posted a current copy of the Open 

meetings Act, Laws of the State of Nebraska, in the back of the council chambers.  All 

proceedings shown were taken while the meeting was open to the attendance of the public.  

  

   

1. Open Meeting  

 

2. Roll Call  

Gene Eggebraaten:      Present 

Jim Homan:                 Present 

Larry Shestak:             Present 

Kathy Stastny:             Present 

Linda Unger:               Present 

Present: 5    Absent:1  

Pam Busboom: Arrived at 4:08 p.m. 

Also present: City Administrator Tom Ourada, Cemetery Sexton Jason Dunham, Acting City 

Clerk Nancy Tellez.  

3. Items of Business  

3.A. Meet at the Columbarium   

 

3.B. Look for section markers   

Cemetery Board member Kathy Stastny stated that she had some concerns with section markers 

being inconsistent, some taller and some shorter. Cemetery Sexton, Jason Dunham explained, 



that for example, in the Kuncl addition, the markers start with 10 and go down to 1. There are 

sometimes 6 and 6. The amount varies depending if there is a tree. They usually start in the north 

and one section starts with 50 and one starts with 1. Dunham stated that GIS Technician/IT 

Amerson Aschoff has completed a lot of work on the website.  The website helps with locating 

the section and lot of the burial site.   

3.C. Alison Clevette will be there to discuss pruning and transplanting.   

Alison Clevette and Jason Dunham will talk to decide what to do about the roses and plants.   

 

3.D. This will be the last Cemetery Board meeting for 2023.  

Kathy Stastny stated that this is going to be the last meeting of the year. Stastny mentioned that 

the first thing they will be addressing next year in March will be officers. She said she would like 

to continue to serve as head of the Cemetery Board and if there is anyone else who would like to 

be Secretary. Linda Unger stated she would like to be secretary.   

4. Officers' Reports  

Kathy Stastny went over items on previous agendas that have been completed, including rock on 

the Blue River Cemetery road, City Administrator Tom Ourada sharing the budget and GIS Site. 

Stastny mentioned that many communities don't have a cemetery board. Stastny thanked the 

Cemetery Board members and stated that they would meet again in March or April next year.   

5. Adjournment  

 

4:17 p.m.  


